
  Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery, Whitman County, Washington,   September 2009 

FRIENDS OF LONE PINE CEMETERY AGENDA for OCTOBER 9 Meeting 

1. Update on entry road progress  
    Gravel 12 yds. $220.00 delivered  
                12 yds. $117.00 u-haul  

Charlie Johnson.  No bid as yet  
 Larry Hunt             Bid in process  
 
2. Need bid for delivery of gravel and spreading around monu-
ments and paths. Check with Donavon Chase  
 
3. Old wire fence removal. I am trying to contact a boy scout  
troop for a possible Eagle Scout badge project to remove the old wire. Three present 
corner posts are solid and in good shape. We need estimated cost for more iron stakes 
and smooth wire --3 strands high.  
 
4. Update on Cemetery sign. Howard Morgan--project  
 
5. Update on New plot plan--Rod Smith project 
 
6. Fall burning of piled brush. Check with Amy for availability of Ken Himes again.  
 
7. Discuss need for purchase of an industrial brush cutter for annual maintenance etc.  
 
8. Status of Bank account signatures 
 
9. Status report from our application to the Washington state Department of  
     Archaeology & Historic Preservation.   

 
 

No, this is not the Lone 
Pine after the goats; it’s 
from our recent trip to  

Virginia City NV.   
Very hot & dry!!! 

Here’s a couple old goats putting their  
heads together  

 at the Lone Pine Cemetery.    

Here is a well kept pioneer Cemetery in Morrow 
Idaho. 

(Somewhere between Craigmont & Winchester)  

Fred Smith has made reservations for twelve people, for our meeting in Tekoa,  
at the “C&D Bar & Grill” - 10:00 AM Friday October 9th.  

(across the parking area from the grocery store)  See you there! 



Friends of the Lone Pine Cemetery 
C/O Jim Irwin  
404 Mica Place 
Walla Walla WA 99363 
Phone 509-529-2411 

  

 

Lone Pine Cemetery 

Our esteemed association President, Fred Smith, has made quite a good find in 
a story about the Evergreen Cemetery Restoration project located near Col-
ville Washington: The Northwest Washington Genealogy Society (NEWGS) was re-
cently awarded a “Certificate of Authority” by the Department of Archaeology 
& Historic Preservation to continue the care and Maintenance of Evergreen 
Cemetery. It seems it was discovered the cemetery was not owned by anyone-not 
the county, not the city, not a private entity-thus no one was taking respon-
sibility for it’s care. Sound familiar?  
In short; the certification enables them to apply for grants to help pay for 
upkeep and resetting head stones, documenting what is there and whatever else 
needs doing. We are still waiting for a reply to our application.   

If you would like to make a contribution for the maintenance of this Historic, Pioneer, Cemetery.  
Please make check payable to: Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery, and mail to: 

 Friends of Lone Pine Cemetery c/o Jim Irwin 404 Mica Place Walla Walla WA 99362   


